
Controllers’ comments Akroydon. 
 

Another successful EPOC Urban event.  

Organiser Neil, justified his nomination as British Orienteering Volunteer of the Year award. 
His choice of location worked well and he was well supported by the usual experienced team 
of EPOC helpers. 

Simon proved that not only is he a top competitor but also an excellent planner. His courses 
received very favourable comments. The intricate high-rise flats area near the start and 
finish proved difficult for some and highlighted the need to closely look at control 
descriptions. 

Can I ask those of you who had control 82 to take a relook at your route into the control? 
The description was SW side of the road not SW side of a wall. Some people approached 
from the south side up the road between the two buildings and either punched over the wall 
or went through a private garden. This was not right and you should have gone back down 
and around to the control. 

Richard Payne  

Controller and mapper. 

 

  


